Sterling Youth Soccer Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2012, 7:00PM
Attendees:
David Jolie, President 
Mat Williamson, Vice President

Maggie Agurkis, Treasurer 
Carol Ribeiro, Secretary/CORI 

Jeanette Lundgren, Registrar 
Pi Amkhamavong, Player/Coach Development 

Michael Demilia, U14/Mountain Club 

Gregg Frantz, U10/Sponsor Coordinator 
Karen Jolie, Uniform Coordinator

Wendy Sanders, U6 Coordinator

John Sanders, Field Coordinator/Webmaster

Sterling Youth Soccer Associate Objective:
The object of this association shall be to promote the sport of soccer; to establish and maintain a soccer training and education program; to affiliate with and cooperate with other similar organizations for the purpose of advancing the soccer effort; and to enter teams into competition by participating in any organized league or unscheduled competitive programs..

I. Review of Last Meeting – action items from last meeting were discussed. Outstanding items will be reviewed within each report.
II. President’s Report:
a. Equipment Supplier - Dave met with Ray Jarvis from GK Sports Supply. GK is located in Marlboro with a shipping warehouse in West Boylston. Pricing is consistent with U-Save. Dave to work with John on budget for new goals. 
b. Player and Coach Development – Had a committee kickoff call (Mike, Pi, Matt, Dave). The committee is working on developing a budget. The decision as to whether or not to supply pullovers for coaches will be made within this committee. 
c. Sponsorship – A new sponsor drive incentive program is in place. Earn $100 for every 4 new sponsors you sign up!

d. Marketing/Advertising/Public Awareness:

i. Postcards were sent home with the preschoolers. 

ii. The “SYSA Gets a Makeover” article appeared in the Meetinghouse News. Dave is working on the same for the Landmark. 

iii. The Sterling Youth Soccer Facebook group is up and running and we are trying to post fresh content on FB and our web site frequently. Carol offered to set up a Twitter Account for SYSA.

iv. Dave is working with the Boston Breakers on a SYSA group game event. We are also working with Worcester Hydra FC for an event. Maggie noted the recent Hydra game had 5 families from SYSA attending and was a fun event. 

e. First Aid Kits and Injury were discussed based on information Dave received from Ray Jarvis. It was agreed we would price out kits at various retailers. Gregg shared a Johnson and Johnson First Aid Kit with the group and noted for softball he uses that kit plus receives ice packs. We discussed providing coaches with a first aid supply allotment at the start of the season. 
f. The number of games per season was finalized: 

 A MOTION was seconded and APPROVED to have 10 games instead of 8 (same as last year). Having one practice, two games, and one skills clinic per week was discussed but no final decision was made. 
III. Treasurer’s Report:
a. 990EZ and Form PC for the 2011 are completed and can be submitted to the state by the deadline of May 15.
b. Registration money has started to increase the balance; reconciled balance to date is $10,270.00.
c. Bills are paid. Issue with Sportspilot billing was resolved and billing is up-to-date.
d. The bank account needs to have Dave Jolie added and Greg Raber removed. Greg and Dave will take care of this.
IV. Registrar’s Report: There are 92 registrations to date as follows:
· HS Boys – 5

· HS Girls – 4

· U10 Boys – 6

· U10 Girls – 11

· U12 Boys – 6

· U12 Girls – 8

· U14 Boys – 8

· U14 Girls – 5

· U6 Boys and Girls – 12

· U8 Boys and Girls - 27

V. WAYSA/MAYS Report:  We will no longer use WAYSA refs – we want to use Grade 9 refs for U10 and U12 Holden. Dave suggested WAYSA do more training of Grade 9 refs so they understand the rules on off sides, direct kicks, etc. and are ready for U10 coaching. Dave will let Greg know he is trying to increase pay for Grade 9 refs from $16 to $20.
VI. Mountain Club Report: Working on Board issues. Lots of changes are expected for next year and planning is in the works for year-round training for players and coaches. The “Old Guys” want to use Mountain Club nets. 
VII. Division Coordinators: Wendy asked if a player can play with U6 if they are in Kindergarten and in the correct grade but are older. It was confirmed that YES at this age approval is given to play with grade level and age restrictions don’t factor in until U10 and up. 
VIII. Sponsor/Photo Report:  A mailing went out to all current sponsors asking them to renew. Rollstone and Davis are in for next year. We are losing one sponsor we know about. We will keep track of who is recruiting which accounts so there is no overlap. We will give A&M Welding a no-charge lowest level sponsorship as a thank you for work on the goals. We will update the web site with new sponsors as they sign up. Sponsor levels are:
i. Bronze: $50 – opening day program, name on website sponsor page

ii. Silver: $125 – opening day program, name on website sponsor page, plaque, field banner

iii. Gold: $225 - opening day program, click-thru-logo on website home page, photo plaque, field banner and ad in local paper

iv. Platinum: $500 – all of the items listed in Gold plus large photo plaque and click-thru-logo at top of home page.

IX. Field Report:  

a. John asked how we fund new goals. Dave noted we have $2000 in the budget but it is expected to take 2 years to fund goals and this will be a next year purchase. 

b. The Upper Griffin Field should be the first goals to be replaced. 

c. Several ideas were discussed for making the goals easier to move. One was adding wheels to the goals. Maggie and Mike noted that the wheels currently in the shed (which might be from field hockey) do not work. 
d. John noted the temp goals are lighter on Lower Griffin Field and these should be moved to Upper Griffin and would then need to be secured. 
e. John noted we should be updating the Coach’s Corner with best practices such as care of corner flags, etc. 

f. We will do a general equipment order when we have the teams finalized.
X. Player / Coach Development: Pi and Dave reported on committee activity.  

a. Formal written lesson plans for U6/U8 are needed as there is a 15% drop off between U8 and U10 currently. This would help build a good foundation. The emphasis would be on keeping lessons fun. 
b. Coaching clinic is needed for U6/U8 coaches concurrent with Opening Day Clinic if possible

c. Skills clinics during the season for U10 and U12 are needed.
d. Awards for Coach(es) and Players at U10+ who best exemplify ideas of SYSA (sportsmanship, teamwork, and fair play).

e. We should encourage players to attend summer camps and keep this information prominent on our web site. 

f. Mark McGowan from FC United provided a list of options to Pi for training but these would require a fully-staffed group that would execute (not just one or two coaches).

g. John suggested that we encourage the online G license but not reimburse coaches for this training unless asked (and remove reference to reimbursement).
h. It was noted that Paxton, Rutland, Holden have all done serious training at all levels.

XI. Uniform/Trophy Coordinator: Voting on web site will stay open until May 31. The uniform with white is currently in the lead. Karen will follow up individually with any uniform order sizing that seems incorrect prior to ordering. 
ACTION ITEMS:
· Update needed to the web site (August registration date should be changed to July). 
· Dave and Greg will update the bank account to list Dave Jolie and remove Greg Raber.

· John to ask for access to the Google SYSA BOD distribution list and will add the U8 co-coordinators and update the rest of the list. 

· Dave will update the website to list the new U8 coordinators. 

· Dave will add Concussion info to the Coach’s Corner on the web site. 

· Carol will file the forms to get a tax exempt card from Wal-Mart for SYSA purchases. 

· Carol will start a Twitter account for SYSA.

· The next meeting of the SYSA Board of Directors is June 13 at 7PM at First Church – Room 2.
